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Dear Neighbor,  

 

 With the oil spill recovery moving into the business claims, public agency reimbursement, and 
investigatory phase, we returned our focus to our District 2 priorities and focused on work in our 
district, and Covid recovery efforts.   

 So far, our office successfully distributed 52 arts grants to cities, schools, non profits, and 
local arts focused businesses totaling more than $800,000. Stay tuned for our upcoming holiday 
concert in December.   We also distributed $50,000 in business recovery grants to restaurants.  Our 
mobile vaccine clinics and vaccine incentive programs are increasing the number of residents 
vaccinated in District 2.   

I loved joining Supervisor Don Wagner from the District 3 along with a community of arts supporters 
at the annual OC Arts awards.  We live in a county that celebrates and supports the arts. 

Another annual event we attended was the Newport Beach Independent Film Festival at Fashion 
Island in Newport Beach.  The opening night film showcased the life of Paul Van Doren, the founder 
of Vans which is headquartered in Costa Mesa.  Many pro skateboarders including Costa Mesa local 
Christian Hosoi and legend Tony Hawk showed up to support.  What a treat! Actions sports and the 
arts!  

 

 This week we also continued distributing our nutrition assistance grants.  We granted cities 
funds to help distribute meals to homebound residents, food insecure families, or for the purpose of 
making improvements to or building of community gardens in neighborhoods or schools to cover 
supplies, plantings of vegetables and fruits, and waivers of community garden plot stipends.  Eligible 
expenses may also include planting of fruit trees like orange, lemon, lime or apples in low income, 
COVID-19 impacted neighborhoods and parks. So far, $1.1 million in grant checks are headed to 
cities in the district, including Rossmoor Community Services District.  See the list of allocations 
below: 

 

SUPERVISOR’S MESSAGE 

Place  Allocation ($) 

Buena Park  70,000.00 
Costa Mesa  200,000.00 
Cypress  105,000.00 
Fountain Valley  70,000.00 
Huntington Beach  200,000.00 

La Palma  70,000.00 
Los Alamitos  70,000.00 
Newport Beach  105,000.00 
Rossmoor CDP  70,000.00 
Seal Beach  70,000.00 
Stanton  70,000.00 

 Total 1,100,000.00 
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 We also are finalizing grant agreements with three Boys & Girls Club programs, Share Our 
Selves, Hoag Hospital Department of Community Health serving Newport Mesa and Oak View 
Community in Huntington Beach, local church programs, Helping Hands, New Beginnings, the 
Community Action Partnership and all of the community college pantries in District 2, including 
Coastline in Newport Beach serving Veterans.  As we move into the holidays, we will continue to 
support programs to assist families in need.  Please email Katrina.Foley@ocgov.com if you know of 
a program.    

 As you know, ending homelessness and reducing the impacts of John Wayne Airport are key 
priorities.  I met with our performance auditors who inventoried all of the county programs and 
vendors providing servicing related to homelessness, substance abuse and mental health 
services.  We learned about more than 300 contracts, 85 vendors and more than $1.6 billion in 
funding allocations.  Our next phase is to meet the county leadership to discuss results.  Stay tuned.  

 I am honored to announce that my office is now accepting nominations for Orange County’s 
Second District Veteran of the Year 2021. This is a great way to honor all the selfless contributions 
of veterans and service members to our community. 

 

CLICK HERE TO SUBMIT YOUR NOMINATION TODAY! 

 

 Nominees should reside in, or have significantly contributed to, Orange County’s Second 
District; and are eligible if they have served in the US military on active duty or reserves for any 
length of time, in any location.  

 The nomination deadline is Friday, October 29, 2021 at 5:00pm. 

 The successful nominee will be highlighted in the Second District’s newsletter and will be 
recognized at the Heroes Hall Annual Veterans Day Event at the Orange County Fairgrounds in 
Costa Mesa on November 11, 2021. 

 The Second District encompasses the cities of Costa Mesa, Cypress, Huntington Beach, La 
Palma, Los Alamitos, Newport Beach, Seal Beach, Stanton, the unincorporated area of Rossmoor, 
and portions of Buena Park and Fountain Valley.  

 As the sister of a medically disabled veteran, I know firsthand the struggles of transitioning 
from military to civilian life. The Second District encompasses the majority of the county’s military 
bases, service organizations and American Legions and I have the honor of working each and every 
day to address key issues, including ongoing social and community challenges being faced by our 
veterans.  

 I look forward to hearing from you.  

 

Sincerely, 

SUPERVISOR’S MESSAGE 

mailto:Katrina.Foley@ocgov.com
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDMsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTEwMjEuNDc2NjE2NzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3VybGRlZmVuc2UuY29tL3YzL19faHR0cHM6Ly9kb2NzLmdvb2dsZS5jb20vZm9ybXMvZC9lL
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Today I received the following updates from Unified 
Command. Of the 25,000 gallons of oil that contaminated our 
waters approximately 5,544 gallons of oil was recovered,13.6 
barrels of tar balls, and approximately 490,352 lbs of oily sand/
debris. There is no visible oil in the waters along our coast. We 
will continue to see spots of tarballs, but we are monitoring 
and will clean up. Do not try to pick up any tarballs yourself. 
Report any you find to  tarballreports@wildlife.ca.gov.  
 
More than 1,800 personnel from around the country landed on 
our shores for a quick and efficient clean up. Our beaches are 
all open and more pristine every day. 
 
Fisheries remain closed pending results of the Seafood Sampling Plan. The sampling and analysis plan for onshore 
and nearshore species is underway. Collection of mussels and nearshore fish samples is currently in progress. We 
should expect results over the next few weeks. 
 
I continue to work to support our local business community impacted, especially our fishing industry that 
continues to feel the impacts of no ability to fish and generate revenue. To free up access to disaster loan funds for 
businesses, we need businesses to demonstrate that they have been impacted during the oil spill. Please take a quick 
moment to fill out the Economic Injury Worksheet. Businesses can return them to EOCLiaison@ocsheriff.gov.  
 
I reached out this week to the responsible party to encourage them to bring in the resources and personnel to process 
claims more quickly. If you need help processing your claim, please reach out to our office. We are here to serve. 
 
Help for Residents & Businesses 

• Claims Hotline: (866) 985-8366 

• Boat Decontamination: (866) 985-8366 to schedule cleaning. Vessel owners should not attempt to clean boats 
themselves or in an area outside the official decontamination sites in Newport Beach, Huntington Beach and Long 
Beach Harbors.  

 
Wildlife and Marine Life Update 
Sadly, 76 animals died due to oil spill impacts. 

• 32 Birds captured and cleaned. 

• 17 Birds released. Here’s a video of 5 of the 10 birds that were released. You can watch the video here.  
 
Other impacted mammals under investigation for oil related illness or death are a bottlenose dolphin and right whale 
dolphin. If you see an injured animal or bird, please call 1-877-UCD-OWCN (1-877-823-6926). Do not attempt to clean 
or capture yourself. 
 
Finally, the only way to prevent future oil spills is to prevent future drilling off our coast. I joined Academy 
Award winning actor and longtime environmental champion Jane Fonda, Assemblywoman Cottie Petrie-Norris, 
State Senator Dave Min, and other state and local representatives to call for an end to all offshore oil drilling along 
our precious California coast. As I shared today, this is a moment of time for courageous bi-partisan action to protect our 
coast, our economy, our health and the health of our planet. We must expedite the decommissioning and capping of 
these offshore rigs and pipelines, we must also prioritize concern for the workers who cannot be “stranded assets” 
during the transition. 
 
We must require the oil companies to retain their workers for the decommissioning effort and then we must retrain and 
transition our workers to comparable pay clean energy jobs to protect their health, the environment, and our future. 
You can watch the event here 
 
I look forward to seeing you all enjoying our beaches soon! 
 
Official updates from Unified Command can be found at www.socalspillresponse.com.  
If you haven’t followed us on social media yet, I invite you to follow me on Twitter, Instagram and Facebook. Please also 
like and subscribe to my YouTube page. 

OC OIL SPILL UPDATE 

mailto:tarballreports@wildlife.ca.gov
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/files.constantcontact.com/e5d419c5001/72edba36-3552-443c-80f4-7e42f8fcd20c.pdf__;!!KL1yqyOaGX2drUI!zo1ZN6Xlik9OTKSTrk9XF7LkC-TEfpCsxHGte2IEFquJo-vg56kvU5SUmlgE9Anmeg$
mailto:EOCLiaison@ocsheriff.gov
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/twitter.com/HBSurfCityUSA/status/1450173999674114052?s=20__;!!KL1yqyOaGX2drUI!zo1ZN6Xlik9OTKSTrk9XF7LkC-TEfpCsxHGte2IEFquJo-vg56kvU5SUmlg0giKZuQ$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/fb.watch/8JVw83cj0O/__;!!KL1yqyOaGX2drUI!zo1ZN6Xlik9OTKSTrk9XF7LkC-TEfpCsxHGte2IEFquJo-vg56kvU5SUmliNvaTmBA$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/socalspillresponse.com/__;!!KL1yqyOaGX2drUI!zo1ZN6Xlik9OTKSTrk9XF7LkC-TEfpCsxHGte2IEFquJo-vg56kvU5SUmljMqgXTig$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__http:/twitter.com/supervisorfoley__;!!KL1yqyOaGX2drUI!3tK7eYmvK3bYGAjMnM4m4fh_HRACXVh-wh5XZVelUkCQn4SZfvyxqKjujyOBiB5AEYFL%24
https://urldefense.com/v3/__http:/instagram.com/supervisorfoley__;!!KL1yqyOaGX2drUI!3tK7eYmvK3bYGAjMnM4m4fh_HRACXVh-wh5XZVelUkCQn4SZfvyxqKjujyOBiOWs6o7m%24
https://urldefense.com/v3/__http:/facebook.com/supervisorfoley__;!!KL1yqyOaGX2drUI!3tK7eYmvK3bYGAjMnM4m4fh_HRACXVh-wh5XZVelUkCQn4SZfvyxqKjujyOBiBZ6ddJo%24
https://urldefense.com/v3/__http:/youtube.com/supervisorfoley__;!!KL1yqyOaGX2drUI!3tK7eYmvK3bYGAjMnM4m4fh_HRACXVh-wh5XZVelUkCQn4SZfvyxqKjujyOBiIrArqkP%24
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COVID-19 & VARIANT UPDATES 

Today there are reports of 104 Daily Positive Cases and 12 deaths. Over 90% of COVID-19 
hospitalizations continue to be among people who are unvaccinated.   

Booster Shot Update: 

On October 20, the FDA took action to expand the emergency use of a booster dose of the Moderna 
and J&J vaccines in eligible populations and to allow for the use of each of the available vaccines, 
Comirnaty (Pfizer), Moderna, and J&J, as a heterologous (or “mix and match”) booster dose in 
eligible individuals who have completed their primary vaccination with a different available COVID-
19 vaccine. Individuals who are immunocompromised and received the Pfizer or Moderna mRNA 
vaccines for their initial vaccine series are encouraged to schedule an appointment for their third 
dose of the same vaccine that they initially received. Immunocompromised individuals can receive 
their third dose at least 28 days after receiving the second dose of Pfizer or Moderna. Check out the 
press release (below) from OC Health Care Agency for information. 

Waiting for Guidance on Vaccination Eligibility for Children Ages 5-11: 

The OC Health Care Agency is still waiting for guidance on vaccine eligibility for children ages 5-11. 
The FDA plans to meet on October 26 to discuss data on the Pfizer vaccine for children ages 5-11. 
We will follow the State’s recommendations and guidance as changes in vaccine eligibility are 
authorized.  
 
Please read the Press Release from OC Health Care Agency on the next page for more information. 

Yesterday, Governor Newsom took action to end new oil and gas well drilling within 
3,200 feet of homes and schools. I strongly support this action. Living next to oil 
production is connected to higher rates of asthma and respiratory illnesses, low birth 
weights and adverse birth outcomes, heart disease, and more. Our communities 
deserve better. The oil spill is a reminder about the urgent need to accelerate 
California’s transition to clean energy. I am committed to supporting efforts to create 
high quality, green energy jobs right here in Orange County as we transition away 
from fossil fuels, we must protect the workers and never leave them stranded. For 
more information:  

 

https://www.gov.ca.gov/2021/10/21/california-moves-to-prevent-new-oil-drilling-near-
communities-expand-health-protections-2/ 

OC OIL SPILL UPDATE 

https://www.gov.ca.gov/2021/10/21/california-moves-to-prevent-new-oil-drilling-near-communities-expand-health-protections-2/
https://www.gov.ca.gov/2021/10/21/california-moves-to-prevent-new-oil-drilling-near-communities-expand-health-protections-2/
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COVID-19 & VARIANT UPDATES 

10/18/21 
Click here to watch Supervisor Foley’s virtual 

COVID briefing with Dr. Regina  Chinsio-Kwong 
(Orange County Deputy Health Director) 

facebook.com/SupervisorFoley 

https://www.facebook.com/SupervisorFoley/videos/904197793835158
https://www.facebook.com/SupervisorFoley/videos/904197793835158
https://www.facebook.com/SupervisorFoley
https://www.facebook.com/SupervisorFoley
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COVID-19 & VARIANT UPDATES 

Orange County Vaccination Statistics by Zip Code 

(As of 10/20/21) 
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OC Health Care Agency Monitors Status of Moderna and Janssen Boosters, State Continues 

Universal Indoor Masking Requirements in K-12 Schools 
 
(Santa Ana, CA) — To prepare for the next phase of vaccination distribution, the OC Health Care Agency continues to monitor 
activity by the U.S. Food and Drug Administration (FDA) and the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention’s (CDC) Advisory 
Committee on Immunization Practices regarding the administration of booster shots of the Moderna and Janssen (Johnson & 
Johnson, or J&J) COVID-19 vaccines.  
 
On October 20, the FDA took action to expand the emergency use of a booster dose of the Moderna and J&J vaccines in eligible 
populations and to allow for the use of each of the available vaccines, Comirnaty (Pfizer), Moderna, and J&J, as a heterologous (or 
“mix and match”) booster dose in eligible individuals who have completed their primary vaccination with a different available 
COVID-19 vaccine. 
 
“We are still monitoring the recommendation status of Moderna and J&J boosters, as well as on the ability to mix and match 
vaccines,” says Dr. Regina Chinsio-Kwong, Deputy County Health Officer. “We expect COVID-19 vaccine providers to begin offering 
booster shots to eligible individuals once official statements are made by the Western States Scientific Safety Review Workgroup 
and the California Department of Public Health in support of the FDA’s and CDC’s recommendations.” 
As the HCA continues delivering vaccines to the most vulnerable population and hard-to-reach communities in Orange County, 
individuals who are not yet vaccinated are encouraged to visit any local pharmacy or healthcare provider, or go online 
to Vaccines.gov, MyTurn.ca.gov or Othena.com, to schedule a vaccination appointment. Over 90% of COVID-19 hospitalizations 
continue to be among people who are unvaccinated.  
 
Additionally, individuals who are immunocompromised and received the Comirnaty or Moderna mRNA vaccines for their initial 
vaccine series are encouraged to schedule an appointment for their third dose of the same vaccine that they initially received.  
For frequently asked questions about booster doses or third doses for the immunocompromised, please 
visit COVIDVaccineFacts.com and click on “Vaccine FAQs.” 
 
State Provides Update on COVID-19 Guidance for Schools 
 
On October 20, California Health and Human Services Agency Secretary Dr. Mark Ghaly and California Department of Public Health 
Director and State Public Health Officer Dr. Tomás Aragón issued a joint statement reaffirming the State’s approach to preventing 
COVID-19 in schools and protecting students’ health and continuing universal indoor masking requirements in K-12 settings. 
According to the statement, more than 25 counties continue to experience high transmission even though infection rates are 
decreasing, hospital capacity remains impacted in some regions, and approximately 80 Californians continue to die daily on 
average. Recent studies from the 2021-2022 school year confirm that schools with universal masking requirements are less likely to 
experience outbreaks, and that areas of the United States without school mask mandates experienced larger increases in pediatric 
COVID-19 case rates after the school year began, compared to areas with school mask requirements.   
Consistent with the guidance, the State will continue to assess conditions on an ongoing basis to determine whether to update 
mask requirements or recommendations. 
 
“Parents can visit the State’s Safe Schools for All Hub at schools.covid19.ca.gov to find key resources and information related to 
COVID-19 and schools,” says Dr. Clayton Chau, County Health Officer. “They can find a parent portal as well as answers to 
frequently asked questions about K-12 school guidance.” 
 
Status of COVID-19 Cases in Orange County 
 
Between October 15 and October 21, the seven-day average COVID-19 case rate dropped from 7.5 to 6.5 per 100,000 people, with 
the average number of daily COVID-19 cases declining from 242 to 209. The positivity rate also decreased from 2.6 to 2.5 percent 
and hospitalizations from 210 to 200 per day. ICU admissions slightly increased from 39 to 42 per day. 
Orange County COVID-19 case count and testing figures are updated daily, Monday through Friday, at occovid19.ochealthinfo.com/
coronavirus-in-oc.  

###  

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.vaccines.gov%2F&data=04%7C01%7CMichael.Moss%40ocgov.com%7C0649d3ed438b494428fb08d995a7e81e%7Ce4449a56cd3d40baae3225a63deaab3b%7C0%7C0%7C637705370656515547%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmyturn.ca.gov%2F&data=04%7C01%7CMichael.Moss%40ocgov.com%7C0649d3ed438b494428fb08d995a7e81e%7Ce4449a56cd3d40baae3225a63deaab3b%7C0%7C0%7C637705370656515547%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wL
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fothena.com%2F&data=04%7C01%7CMichael.Moss%40ocgov.com%7C0649d3ed438b494428fb08d995a7e81e%7Ce4449a56cd3d40baae3225a63deaab3b%7C0%7C0%7C637705370656525504%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAw
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fcovidvaccinefacts.com%2F&data=04%7C01%7CMichael.Moss%40ocgov.com%7C0649d3ed438b494428fb08d995a7e81e%7Ce4449a56cd3d40baae3225a63deaab3b%7C0%7C0%7C637705370656525504%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIj
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fschools.covid19.ca.gov%2F&data=04%7C01%7CMichael.Moss%40ocgov.com%7C0649d3ed438b494428fb08d995a7e81e%7Ce4449a56cd3d40baae3225a63deaab3b%7C0%7C0%7C637705370656525504%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJW
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Foccovid19.ochealthinfo.com%2Fcoronavirus-in-oc&data=04%7C01%7CMichael.Moss%40ocgov.com%7C0649d3ed438b494428fb08d995a7e81e%7Ce4449a56cd3d40baae3225a63deaab3b%7C0%7C0%7C637705370656535459%7CUnkno
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Foccovid19.ochealthinfo.com%2Fcoronavirus-in-oc&data=04%7C01%7CMichael.Moss%40ocgov.com%7C0649d3ed438b494428fb08d995a7e81e%7Ce4449a56cd3d40baae3225a63deaab3b%7C0%7C0%7C637705370656535459%7CUnkno
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Dear Community Members,  

 

OC Public Works/OC Development Services invites the community to continue to participate in the 
planning process to update the County of Orange’s Housing Element for the 6th cycle (2021-
2029), which serves as a policy guide to address the comprehensive housing needs of the 
unincorporated areas within Orange County. 
 
We will be hosting a Planning Commission Study Session at 1:30pm on Wednesday, October 27, 
2021.  The Study Session will be held at the Hall of Administration Building (333 W. Santa Ana 
Blvd, Santa Ana, CA 92702) to discuss updates, public comments and next steps on the Housing 
Element Update.  Your involvement in this process will help to ensure that the Housing Element is 
developed collaboratively by taking into account the various perspectives.  There will be 
opportunities to ask questions, share ideas, and provide input.  
 
We would greatly appreciate your expertise and perspective on the goals, policies, and programs 
set forth in the County’s Housing Element Update, and look forward to hearing from you. If there 
are any questions regarding the workshop or the Housing Element Update, please contact me at 
(714) 667-8815 and/or Joanna.Chang@ocpw.ocgov.com.  

 

 

 

 

Joanna Chang, Land Use Manager 

OC Public Works | Development Services 

601 N. Ross St. Santa Ana, CA 92701 | (714) 667-8815 

mailto:Joanna.Chang@ocpw.ocgov.com
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Commissioner Update 

Appointee: Sue Dvorak—Orange County Airport Commission 

Date: Wednesday, October 20, 2021 

The Airport Commissioners voted unanimously to approve Amendment One with JBT 
AeroTech Corporation for Passenger Boarding Bridges and Baggage Handling System 
Maintenance Services. This one-year amendment with JBT in the amount of $4,273,116 will 
extend their contract through January 13, 2023.  

In a split vote, the Airport Commissioners voted in favor of approving the John Wayne 
Airport capacity allocations for the 2022 plan year. This item includes several component parts lumped together into 
one single vote. The item authorizes the Airport Director to take certain allocation-related actions during the 2022 Plan 
Year in accordance with the Access Plan and includes the following: 

• Class A and E Average Daily Departure (ADD) and Seat Capacity allocations 

• Withdraw Seat Capacity during 2022 if necessary to comply with the million annual passenger limit 

• Allocate or reallocate any additional regular or supplemental ADDs and associated seat capacity 

• Allocate additional supplemental seat capacity to qualified commercial air carriers if needed 

• Allocate up to 30 Remain Overnight positions for commercial air carriers  

• Allocate passenger capacity and Remain Overnight positions and allocate any additional supplemental passenger 
capacity and Remain Overnight positions to qualified commuter carriers 

• Find that the County has exclusive discretion to require mandatory withdrawals of operational capacity in any form 
if deemed appropriate 

TRANSPARENCY IN GOVERNANCE 

Appointee: Nita Tewari PhD – OC Behavioral Health Advisory Board Mental Health System of Care 
(MHSOC) and Substance Use Disorder System of Care (SUDSOC) Committee Meeting 

Date: Wednesday, October 13, 2021 

• Annette Mugrditchian spoke on the Be Well Mental Health Crisis Unit 

• Supervisor Foley will be discussing plans to increase awareness of the Fentanyl crisis with the OC Health 
Care Agency  

• In the System of Care Meeting, the MHSOC and SUDSOC met in two virtual breakout rooms to discuss 
topics relevant to mental health.  

• The SUDSOC discussed Health and Equity, Opioid and Methamphetamine overdoses, SUD Long-
term Recovery and Increased Marketing.  

• The MHSOC discussed Health and Equity, Suicide Prevention and Eliminating Stigma/Community 
Outreach, Student Mental Health and Increased Marketing.  

• There was a request for attendees to join the BHAB Data Notebook committee focusing on the mental 
health services being provided to OC.  

• The next BHAB General Meeting will be via Zoom on October 27, 2021 from 9-10:45am. 



13 

DISTRICT 2 COMMITTEE APPOINTEES 

Below, you will find all of the commission and board appointees for District 2.  If you 

have any questions, comments or requests related to these departments please  

e-mail D2Commissioners@gmail.com.   

 

Susan Dvorak, Newport Beach (Orange County Airport Commission) 

Alexander Gonzalez, Costa Mesa (Orange County Veterans Advisory Council) 

Michael Wellborn, Fountain Valley (Orange County Parks Commission) 

Ada Briceño, Stanton (Orange County Human Relations Commission) 

Muriel Ullman, Newport Beach (Housing and Community Development Commission) 

David Lee, Corona Del Mar (John Wayne Airport Arts Commission) 

Lawrence Grihalva, Fountain Valley, (Emergency Medical Care Committee) 

Armando de la Libertad (Orange County Historical Commission) 

Thomas Edwards (Assessment Appeals Board #1) 

Nita Tewari, Newport Beach (Behavioral Health Advisory Board) 

Rick Foster, Seal Beach (Development Processing Review Committee) 

Nathan Searles, Rossmoor (Development Processing Review Committee) 

Vincent Howard, Newport Beach (Assessment Appeals Board No. 3) 

Rev. Rayna Hamre, Huntington Beach (Community Action Partnership of Orange County) 

Mayor Jon Peat, Cypress (OCTA Special Needs Advisory Committee) 

Michael Daniel, Huntington Beach (Orange County Workforce Development Board) 

Peter Hardin (OCTA Citizens Advisory Committee) 

Kathy Boyd, Huntington Beach (Orange County Workforce Development Board) 

Daniel Morgan (Orange County Planning Commission) 

mailto:D2Commissioners@gmail.com
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DISTRICT 2 COMMUNITY UPDATES 

Hello District Two,  

On Monday, The Wetlands and Wildlife Care Center released five pelicans that 
were captured due to the OC Oil Spill Incident. The release took place on the 
north side of the Huntington Beach Pier. Our office is overjoyed with the 
successful release.  It’s great that we have started the recovery process and 
are releasing the animals back into their natural habitat. On Tuesday, Cypress 
College had the Grand Opening for their new Science, Engineering and Math 
Building as well as their Veterans Resource Center. These facilities were 
funded entirely by Measure J, a $574 Million bond passed by the voters of the 
North Orange County Community College District to renovate and build new 
facilities at Cypress College. Our office is pleased that Cypress College is giving 
special attention to our veterans, which they deserve, as they transition into 
civilian life. On Thursday, Supervisor Foley and the Rossmoor Community 
Services District (“RCSD”) held a Community Forum for The Orange County 
Waste and Recycling Department and CR&R Environmental Services regarding 
SB-1383. The presentation went over the three-bin system that will provide 
waste collection for recyclables, organic and regular trash services.  

Finally, the RCSD is teaming up with CR&R to host a Rossmoor Neighborhood Clean Up Event. The event 
will be from 9am-12pm on Saturday, November 13th, 2021 at Rush Park. They will be accepting Furniture, 
Large Appliances and E-Waste like tv’s, laptops and printers. At this event, they will not be accepting car 
batteries, building materials, hazardous waste or environmental waste.  

Manuel Chavez 

Constituent Services Manager 

Costa Mesa, Cypress, 

Huntington Beach (Oak View 

Neighborhood), Stanton & 

Rossmoor 
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DISTRICT 2 COMMUNITY UPDATES 

Greetings District Two,  

 

This week I attended a virtual BizCon hosted by the Asian 
Business Association of Orange County (ABAOC), where 
Supervisor Foley spoke alongside other elected officials including 
State Senator Dave Min and Garden Grove Mayor Steve Jones. 
It was my first time attending a virtual conference like this one, 
and I found it to be insightful, educational and also entertaining. I 
finished the week by joining the Wetlands & Wildlife Care Center 
on Thursday morning for the release of eleven Canadian Geese 
that were indirectly impacted by the recent oil spill. They were 
collected out of caution because their natural habit was not safe.  
Now that it has been cleaned, it was safe for them to go back to 
their home, Huntington Beach's newly cleaned Brookhurst Marsh! 
I can't wait to see more animals return home as a result of our 
rescue partners' incredible efforts.  You can watch the video 
here.  

Kalvin Alvarez 

Constituent Services 

Manager 

Buena Park, Costa Mesa, 

Fountain Valley, Newport 

Beach, La Palma, Los 

Alamitos & Animal Services 

https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/twitter.com/HBSurfCityUSA/status/1450173999674114052?s=20__;!!KL1yqyOaGX2drUI!zo1ZN6Xlik9OTKSTrk9XF7LkC-TEfpCsxHGte2IEFquJo-vg56kvU5SUmlg0giKZuQ$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/twitter.com/HBSurfCityUSA/status/1450173999674114052?s=20__;!!KL1yqyOaGX2drUI!zo1ZN6Xlik9OTKSTrk9XF7LkC-TEfpCsxHGte2IEFquJo-vg56kvU5SUmlg0giKZuQ$
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Update on Newport Canal Project 
 

On Monday, October 25, 2021, OCPW will begin clearing sand from the outlet of the Santa Ana 
River, located between the cities of Huntington Beach and Newport Beach, just west of Pacific 
Coast Highway.  

Approximately 100,000 cubic yards of accumulated sand will be removed from the outlet, which 
includes 70,000 cubic yards as allowed through OCPW ’s regulatory permits for flood control 
maintenance and another approximately 30,000 cubic yards associated with removal of the sand 
berm constructed as protection from the oil spill. Removing this excess sand will minimize potential 
flood risks during rain events and help maintain tidal flow to the river and adjacent Newport Shores 
marsh area. The sand removed from the river outlet will be used to replenish City beach areas 
between 52

nd
 Street and 40

th
 Street and areas adjacent to Balboa Pier. The removed sand will be 

visually inspected and any oily sand/debris and tar balls will be removed and disposed of prior to 
placement on the beach. 

There will be large construction equipment working in the area from 7:00 am to 6:30 pm, Monday 
through Saturday, through early March 2022. Please stay safe, keep a safe distance from the work 
area, and observe all caution signs and barriers.  

OCPW typically performs sand clearing at the Santa Ana River outlet once prior to the rainy season 
and then as needed throughout the year. This project was originally scheduled for September 
2021, but was postponed due to delays with renewal of the County’s lease agreement with the 
State Lands Commission, who owns the land where the sand removal is taking place. OCPW 
requested emergency approval from State Lands Commission to clear the sand from the river 
outlet. Thanks to support from the community and Supervisor Foley’s office, State Lands 
Commission granted OCPW permission to cut a pilot channel approximately 30 to 50 feet wide (the 
river mouth is approximately 450 to 500 feet wide) until renewal of the lease agreement on October 
21, 2021. 

OCPW started work to cut the pilot channel on October 1, 2021, but on the evening of the next day 
was asked to berm up the river outlet with sand to protect the river and marsh from the oil spill. The 
sand berm remained in place for about one week before dropping oxygen levels in the river and 
marsh became critical, potentially impacting wildlife. On October 9, 2021, OCPW re-cut the pilot 
channel and installed water pumps at various locations within the marsh to help restore oxygen 
levels. The pumps were removed after oxygen levels stabilized and but OCPW continued to 
monitor oxygen levels and maintain the pilot channel as an interim measure until the sand clearing 
project could begin.   

 

Best regards,  
Edward Frondoso 
Deputy Director, Construction/Operations & Maintenance 
OC Public Works 
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WORKFORCE & ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT 
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County of Orange Careers 
https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/oc 

 
Buena Park 

https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/buenapark  
 

Costa Mesa 
https://agency.governmentjobs.com/costamesa/default.cfm  

 
Cypress 

https://www.cypressca.org/departments/human-resources/job-opportunities 

Fountain Valley 

https://www.fountainvalley.org/261/Employment-Opportunities  

Huntington Beach 

https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/huntingtonbeach/  

La Palma 

https://www.cityoflapalma.org/363/Employment-Opportunities 

Los Alamitos 

https://cityoflosalamitos.org/i-want-to/apply-for/a-job/ 

Newport Beach 

https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/newportbeach 

Seal Beach 

https://www.calopps.org/city-of-seal-beach  

Stanton 

https://www.stantonca.gov/departments/administration/
human_resources_and_risk_management/job_opportunities.php 

SECOND DISTRICT JOB OPPORTUNITIES 

https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/oc
https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/buenapark
https://agency.governmentjobs.com/costamesa/default.cfm
https://www.cypressca.org/departments/human-resources/job-opportunities
https://www.fountainvalley.org/261/Employment-Opportunities
https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/huntingtonbeach/
https://www.cityoflapalma.org/363/Employment-Opportunities
https://cityoflosalamitos.org/i-want-to/apply-for/a-job/
https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/newportbeach
https://www.calopps.org/city-of-seal-beach
https://www.stantonca.gov/departments/administration/human_resources_and_risk_management/job_opportunities.php
https://www.stantonca.gov/departments/administration/human_resources_and_risk_management/job_opportunities.php
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Eleven-week-old Nova came into OC Animal Care with a traumatic injury to her leg. Her left rear leg 

had been partially degloved and amputated. To say the least she was in an incredible amount of 

pain. 

Our clinic staff worked quickly to get her pain under control and into surgery to save tissue and 

muscle surrounding the wound. This resulted in one of our smallest kitten “tripods” yet! Weighing in 

at just under a pound, little Nova was lucky to have made it into the shelter and under the care of our 

veterinarians. 

Once weaned from her pain medication, Nova was cleared to go to foster care. Her wonderful foster 

mom did not care that she only had 3 limbs, she loved her with her whole heart. Her mom says she 

loves dogs and is a total purr machine! Does Nova sound like the purrfect fit for you? If so, please 

call (714) 935-6848 or visit https://ocpetinfo.com to set up an adoption meeting with him! 

ANIMAL ID: A1733513 

PET OF THE WEEK 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Focpetinfo.com%2F&data=04%7C01%7CMichael.Moss%40ocgov.com%7C18a7503ab781455507bd08d96d0ea9e4%7Ce4449a56cd3d40baae3225a63deaab3b%7C0%7C0%7C637660732026923705%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wL
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COUNTY OF ORANGE – HEALTH CARE AGENCY 

PRESS RELEASE 

For Immediate Release:         Contact:   HCA Communications 

          HCAComm@ochca.com 

          (714) 834-2178 

 
DROP-OFF UNWANTED MEDICATIONS AT A SITE NEAR YOU 

ON NATIONAL TAKE BACK DAY 
 

(Santa Ana, CA) - The OC Health Care Agency (HCA) encourages community members to drop-
off expired, unused or unwanted prescription medications on “National Take Back Day” Saturday, 
October 23 from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. at numerous locations throughout Orange County.  
 

“This is a great opportunity for individuals to clean out their medicine cabinets while helping to 
safeguard the health and well-being of those they love,” said Dr. Jeffrey Nagel, Deputy Agency Di-
rector of Behavioral Health Services. “One of the main sources of drug misuse is prescription pain 
medication taken from a friend or family member. The opioid crisis is nationwide and participating 
in events like National Take Back Day makes an impact.” 
 

This initiative addresses a vital public safety and public health issue. Medicines that are stored in 
home medicine cabinets are highly susceptible to misuse. Rates of prescription drug misuse in the 
United States are alarmingly high, as are the number of accidental poisonings and overdoses due 
to these drugs.  
 

The Take Back Day event helps to draw attention to this ongoing issue and reminds us how we 
together can keep our communities safe. To locate a Take Back drop site near you, please visit the 
Drug Enforcement Administration’s website at www.DEATakeback.com or call 1 (800) 882-9539. 
Drop-off service is free and anonymous. 

 

To learn more about drug misuse prevention efforts in Orange County or to find local safe disposal 
locations available year-round, visit: www.ochealthinfo.com/adept. 
 
To help keep everyone safe, Take Back drop-off sites will follow local COVID-19 guidelines and 
regulations.  
 

# # # 
 

http://www.DEATakeback.com
http://www.ochealthinfo.com/adept
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https://bit.ly/Nov-MasterPlan 

https://bit.ly/Nov-MasterPlan
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https://www.signupgenius.com/

go/10C0945A9AB2CABF94-thanksgiving1 

www.Freshbeginningsministries.com or contact 

Muriel@Freshbeginningsministries.com 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0945A9AB2CABF94-thanksgiving1
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0945A9AB2CABF94-thanksgiving1
http://www.Freshbeginningsministries.com
mailto:Muriel@Freshbeginningsministries.com

